Minutes - SLWA Board Meeting January 19, 2012
A quorum of board members were present:

Marvin Ivy, JD Kidwell, Scott Richardson, Art Mudge, Znobia Wootan, Emily Neiman, Ruthie Russell

Visitors present:
Alice Schmidt, Gary Garret, Larry Maddux, Donna E Oliver-Leep, Mike Leep, Zack Thomas, Tyson Broad

1. Scott gave Treasurer's report. 
2. Board moved approval of December minutes. 
3. Discussed Membership Renewal for 2012 year
4. Paddling Trails (also see proposed calendar of events at the bottom of minutes)
· Meeting reminder at 10am – 1pm(ish) on Monday, Jan 23rd at TTU with Gary Garrett to visit sites and discuss material on kiosks. One visual for kiosk that was mentioned is a photograph with gradient boundary marked.
· Paddling Trail Opening Committee to include: Zach, Tom, Zee, Ruthie involve Connie Booth and Tourist Board, City, County, Park TPWD all partners
· Opening Date – target 1st of March or before Spring Break

· Kiosk Construction led by JD with possible help from Eagle Scouts, will look at long term layout of kiosks and possibility of adding more in future and also how to best situate them to be compatible with additional hiking loop and interpretive trail TPWD will install. Need something on ground by March 1st.
· Gary Garrett offered to get Dave Roskin (?) who will be out surveying to mark the more-or-less where about of the gradient boundary as a visual example for those attending the opening
5. Tyson gave update on N. Llano Characterization report and Upper Llano Watershed Conservation Plan that data is still being gathered. Deadline for reports is February 14th. He also plans to update the current South Llano Report. Goal is to pull out specific items from these reports to include in the Watershed Plan. 
7. Tom gave update on Upper LLano Watershed Protection Plan granted under TSSWCB Healthy Watersheds Initiative. Again stated how special (and huge) this is as we are the only recipient in the state of Texas and only 1 out of 6 in the nation. 4 researchers will be hired to help develop plan. A stakeholder committee is being created, Judge Murr of Kimble County and Edwards County Judge are both on board. Wanted to stress that this protection plan is all stakeholder driven, not the government telling us what to do. Timeline is Nov 2011 – Nov 2014. Planning community workshop end of March / early April to explain Protection Plan more in depth.

Mentioned: USGS will be installing a gauge at Flat Rock.
8. Discussion was had on how the two plans might work together and SLWA's role in each of the two plans. All parties want to maximize efficiencies and reduce overlap. Need for clarification between and more information about Watershed Protection Plan and Watershed Conservation Plan to be added to SLWA website. Need for sometime in future to look at SLWA website for possible improvements as it will become a communication resource for the organizations work.  Gary Garrett offered a good summary on how he sees the Protection Plan as being more science based detailed vs the Conservation Plan as a general, easy to use guide for landowners to get the larger picture with possibly references to the other plan.
Some discussion on difference in gabions, header dams (catch and hold water), trinchera (slow water to let soak in), check dams. Led to interest in followup field trip to Oasis Wildfire Site. See proposed calendar at end of minutes.
9. Discussion on next Membership meeting:
· When – February 25th possible date (need to check with speaker)
· Why – Gradient Boundaries + Social
· What – Axis cook off, provide beverages..several ideas…, link with paddling the river on new trail
· Where – location was not discussed
10. City Council Report by Larry Maddux (Mayor of Junction) summarizing Mon, Jan 16th meeting. SLWA board members that attended city council meeting were Marvin, Zee and Emily. Tyson was also present. During the city council meeting there were two presentations:

(1) Chance Warrick, Alpha Reclaim Technology about purchasing effluent water from City of Junction – 

a. 130-150,000 gallons per day (or 0.2 cfs) is what they are talking about purchasing all or part at same rate city citizens pay with adds up to around $80,000 / year. Water will be then sold to fracking or oil companies. A stipulation during drought conditions could be added to contract. 

b. Economics did not make since, as it could be too expensive to truck water / build pipeline to move water.
c. Expressed concern on supporting practices of final use of water

(2) Eric Scheibe, Scheibe Consulting about potential grant opportunity to evaluate storage of water between Junction and Llano. 
a. Three main ways talked about were building big reservoir underground to pump water into creating a bubble, dredging the city dam, having the capability to release water in pulses to downstream users.

b. Some validity in the effort (good idea for communities to work together for example) but ignored any inclusion of conservation in the plan. 
c. Aquifer storage may not work in our location for the porous nature of our aquifer

d. How about brush control to increase water flows. Other conservation such as water efficient fixtures, land stewardship, rainwater collection, efficient ag sprinkler heads. Decrease per capita use of water. SAWS is at 116 gall per day, during drought Llano was at 150 gall per day. 

Mr. Maddux clarified the council only wanted to hear what the two parties had to bring to the table and they are not taking sides. All seemed agreeable that there were many details that needed to be worked out on item (2).  Short discussion about the availability of brackish water in Texas. Lots of fracking going on in Concho County. Could in 5-years all crash.
11. Tyson met with executive director of Texas Land Conservancy who says their organization is going to focus on different watershed areas and the entire Llano Watershed is one priority area of Texas for identifying conservation easements. TLC has started collecting data into GIS mapping software and could offer information exchange between SLWA. Interest in a workshop this spring/summer as there are many misconceptions. Little Paint Creek is under TALT Conservation Easement. Judge Murr is interested.  Some land trust organizations mentioned were:

· Hill Country Land Conservancy (www.hillcountryconservancy.org), protecting open space and water quality in Central Texas.

· Hill Country Land Trust (www.hillcountrylandtrust.org), to conserve and protect the agricultural lands, wildlife habitat, and watersheds of the Texas Hill Country for present and future generations.

· Texas Land Conservancy (www.texaslandconservancy.org), conserve natural areas in Texas and to protect the physical and ecological integrity of their wildlife habitat, native plant communities, and scenic landscapes for the benefit of present and future generations.
· Texas Agricultural Land Trust (www.txaglandtrust.org), protect private working lands, thus conserving Texas’ heritage of wide open spaces.
12. Need to think about recruiting new board members.

13. Next Board Meeting February 16th at 5:30 pm in Community Meeting Room next to Police Station. 

Proposed Calendar of Events (Saturday mornings):
· Feb 25th – Grandient Boundaries Membership Meeting & SLWA Update (possibility of merging this 45min presentation with the Paddling Trail Opening)
· March 1st – Paddling Trail Opening + Social get-together Ideas: Axis cook-off, paddle river, hot chocolate or lemonade depending on weather
· End March / Early April – Watershed Protection Plan Meeting (lead coordinator: Tom)

· End of April – Revisit Oasis Wildfire Site field trip
· May – Conservation Trusts Workshop (lead coordinator: Tyson, Ruthie to present as local landowner with experience, include several land trusts)

· Other topics…. Invasive Species Workshop by Ladybird Johnson Wildflower Center, Well-Water Workshop
